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Call to order, chair’s remarks

Robby Robson called the meeting to order at 11:00 am EST. 
Approval of Agenda

Robby emailed a proposed agenda for the SEC:
(1)     Discussion and vote on what to do concerning the Competency PAR 
(2)     Web site if (as we hope) Wilbert is able to join us. He might be on the road at that time. 
(3)     October meeting update – need information from chairs. 
(4)     Update on Content Packaging 
(5)     WG reports 
(6)     Anything else 

The agenda was approved unanimously.

New business:

CMI WG Report

Kerry reported that the CMI PAR for RAMLET has been sent to REVCOM.  The public information document from RAMLET is up on the website.  It has been a valuable document for the WG as it has maintained focus and helped to explain the goals of the group.  One of the struggles is the fact that we are trying to do this work as an ontology, and many are not familiar with this concept.
SIM SG Report

Geoff confessed that he needs some training on the LTSC website for distributing documents.  They have been distributing mostly through the email reflector in the past.  

Competencies WG Report

Claude reported that the Competencies group just completed its meeting, and they have a new PAR and document which has been adapted to use the new PAR.   The draft is just about ready to go to ballot.  They will first do a straw vote from the working group to determine how to proceed with this.  Separately from that, there is consensus that they need to work on other related standards; however, they need some sort of structural framework or organization that describes how these things fit together.  

DREL WG Report

Robby reported for the DREL group that the IEEE ballot was initiated and confirmed, but it turned out that the confirmation was erroneous.  We experienced a delay because we invited outside experts that had to be approved as well.  The ballot has now been truly initiated, so they are not meeting at this face-to-face meeting.

LOM WG Report

Wayne reported that they have the completion of th e.3 group’s XML specification.  He hasn’t seen the actual final document, but it is due any day from IEEE.  The newer updates are what we will hopefully spend time on this afternoon.  We will discuss LOM’s next directions.  He also pointed out that there is a LOMNext Wiki hosted by Erik’s group that members can participate in.  The other update is that we hope to get a presentation by Mikeal on the reconfiguration of the former RDF binding project into more of an abstract model that can be used in a more semantical application.  He also announced that he and Robby participated at the DCMI convention in Madrid, and in a meeting there with Max Deckler (DCMI chair), they have hammered out an agreement for the first truly joint activity.  We hope that the groups may want to create a recommended practice or standard out of this effort, as will DCMI for their community.  There is already a proposal for a LOM-DCMI abstract model, which will be presented this afternoon.
Treasurers Report

Brandon reported that we have about $4800 from membership collections.  Robby also mentioned that we will hopefully be getting a check for the sum of $250, which went to puchase these unlimited refill coffee mugs.   Robby asked if we have permission to carry over the money into next year.  Our web site hosting expenses are very low at this point, now down to an annual fee of less than $150.  Robby suggested that we may consider putting some of this money towards the IP funding.  He also considered we may want to get some printed flyers and/or pamphlets.  In the future, we may want to start having meetings where there is a small cost involved and no host to support them.  

Vice Chair Report

Chad asked how the semi-annual meeting profile work for the group.  Kerry felt that it was good to have the face-to-face meetings, but her problem is that they must be co-located with something else for her to justify the travel.  The Asians want us to co-located with the SC36 group; and Robby explained that co-location with them in the past interfered with our meetings.  A lot of that group will also be at the International Plugfest.  They have difficulty understanding fast-talking English as well, so sending the documents ahead of time as well has having an English-speaking facilitator/translator at their location would be helpful.
Claude felt that the semi-annual meetings were better than quarterly.  He felt that the teleconference system we are using for this system is pathetic, as far us supporting international participation.    He suggested that we utilize the Internet and some other form of low-bandwidth video-conferencing in more meaningful implementations.  Chad added that part of the issue is that we need to figure out locations with real organizational/international support.  Claude suggested a service called iVisit, which gives you a higher resolution allowing multiple video sites to be there together.  His point is that we need to decide that we want to do this.  Chad asked what level this support should be provided – at the semi-annual meetings or at the WG level meetings.  Claude felt that we should looking at this for both types of meetings.  He felt that Breeze has been a terrific lifesaver.  Chad asked the WG chairs as a whole if they were satisfied with Breeze and phone calls.  Wayne added that they had used Groove and found it to be an unacceptable solution.  He is not sure if Breeze is fully supported on cross-platforms.  Most WG chairs felt that audio with Breeze was sufficient, and video was not necessary.  Chad explained that if we could sort this out at the higher level first and then let it trickle down to the WGs, it is more manageable.  He felt that we really need inbound connectivity.  Kerry confirmed that they have new participation from some that are not as fluent in English, and this is going to become more of an issue for them.  Chad agreed that he will research this issue, and see if any organizations within the LTSC may have some support, including the World Bank and the Maisie Center.  
Concretely, we will target having a spring and fall meeting next year.  We will need to look for co-locations.  Please email Chad with suggestions.  

Chair Report

Robby reported that the IP auditing that the IEEE was asking all WG chairs to go through seems to have calmed down.  Since Bruce People’s PAR was withdrawn (and now moved into the ISO), there doesn’t seem to be an issue.

Robby then reported that there are a lot of things going on in related standards bodies.  Medbitquitis has agreed to standardize a profile and XML binding of the LOM for the medical training community, a nd much to his surprise, the IEEE has agreed to let them do it.  SC36 Secretariat will be moving to the UK for 3 years.  Bruce Peoples will be remaining as chair.  There has been a great deal of concern expressed over the US TAG and its non-representative character.  The LTSC has a liaison and is separate from that.  We will try to organize and see if it makes sense to co-locate with either Finland or Beijing.  IN the opinion of many who are following, there has not been a lot of progress on their projects.  Bruce seems to think there is more happening in the Competencies and in the Metadata area.  Wayne added that they are in a state of flux with the transitions taking place.  He added that they have been required to turn in reports to account for their lack of progress, and it is a possible outcome that the projects may be terminated.  Kerry said that John and she are currently very confused about their goals in the metadata project.  

Robby also reported that the CEN workshop is in the process of becoming a Technical Committee.  This would make them a standards organization, with which we already have good relationships. 

The IEEE SA meetings will be taking place later this week.  We are currently negotiating the licensing policies with Claudio.  He wants to propose a creative commons type policy; however when the IEEE has a surplus of money which could be used to address patent issues.  

Information Officer Report

Wilbert then reported that he has sorted out the memberships and permissions on the websites.  The default membership will have access to the entire site, read only.  A proposal for a membership reminder will be sent around for review.  This action was approved by the members.  He hopes to submit this email around the first of December.  If you post a news item on our website, there is a RSS feed that gets submitted.  A lot of organizations pick that up and will further distribute it.  He reminded the group that there are IEEE guidelines for news items.  We don’t currently have a publicity campaign; we just try to show up at conferences and host sessions.  The purpose of publicizing is to increase participation or to do better work.  
Secretary Report

Debbie reported that the current slate of officers will need to be re-elected next December.  Debbie will no longer be able to run as Secretary.  

There were no further announcements, so the meeting was adjourned at 12:00 pm.
